CLERK'S GENERAL REPORT FROM 28™ OCTOBER 2020 TO
24™ NOVEMBER 2020.

Finance/Administration.
Everything is up to date.
Continuing discussions re the website updating and future management.
Working towards providing documents re Precept/Budget for 2021/22.

Three Parishes Meeting.
There's nothing to report a t this time.

Planning Matters.
Application 20/01767/HH: Two-storey rear extension and first-floor side extension with parking
undercroft, 461 Rickstones Road dealt with between meetings with ‘No comments’ forwarded to BDC.

Land South West of Rivenhall Oaks Golf Course.
A screening opinion has been issued by BDC - we await the inevitable outline planning application.

General Highway Maintenance.

During w/c 8™ November any number of HGVs had been driven towards the railway bridge on Oak Road
and in one particular incident a streetlight and gate entrance were demolished. The incident was
witnessed by a member of the public who notified myself, and ECC Highways, it was also witnessed by
at least 2 Ringway Jacobs operatives who were working in that area.

The Chairman has written o ECC Highways complaining of the damage caused by HGV drivers trying to
avoid the A12 closures by using local country roads.

Little Braxted Lane is closed to vehicles, possibly for up to 5 weeks, subsequent to the damage to the
bridge done by an HGV being driven in disregard to the prohibition signs.

General Maintenance.
A request has been made to BDC for the trees on the Village Green to be crown lifted, a reply is
awaited.

IWMF, Rivenhall Airfield.
See November minutes.

New Path r/o Village Hall.
Further detailed information is awaited from BDC.

CCTV Cameras.
The invoice from BDC is awaited.

Tarecroft Wood entrance car park.
This work and funding, to install a new gate and a pole for the CCTV unit, is now all agreed by ECC and
should commence soon. The CCTV unit obtained by RPC via BDC which BDC will operate.

Tree Planting.
I have nothing further to report.

Colemans Quarry.
I have nothing further to report.




Proposed development South of Rickstones Road..
Work progresses on site.

SEND School, Rickstones Road.
Work progresses on site.

Public Rights of Way.
Following reported concerns raised by ClIr. Cairns, the Chairman has written to ECC raising issues
relating to F/path 59 which crosses Rivenhall Oaks Golf Course.

Al12 Chelmsford to A120 Widening.

A response has been forwarded to the Planning Inspector re the Scoping Consultation; particular
attention has been focussed upon the future roadway configuration and use at Rivenhall End.

On 14™ November the Chairman sent a briefing note to all councillors regarding the A12 video meeting
which relates, in the main, to the subject of Rivenhall End.

Bradwell Quarry.
I have nothing further to report.

BDLHP..
The next scheduled meeting should be on Thursday 28™ January 2021.

Liaison with Chairman.
Liaison with the Chairman upon various items of correspondence, the agenda for the next meeting and
planning application documents as necessary.

Keith Taylor
24™ November 2020.



